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Newsletter No 16 - July 2006                                                    

1. Planning application CPT/694/05/FUL
Friends of Coombe Wood objected to this application to build a multi-development on green belt land immediately opposite to the woods.  If this was successful then the plot holders in the woods might be tempted to apply for development in the woods.  Fortunately the application was rejected.

2. Fencing

To help protect the woods from further fencing Friends of Coombe Wood approached the council to implement planning restrictions on an area that includes the woods.  After some considerable effort the Council have agreed to issue an Article 4 Direction, fencing and other changes not normally subject to planning approval will then require the Council’s approval.   We have asked the Council to obtain Secretary of State approval and the Council confirmed it would be issued in July.  Existing fencing and its legal right to remain will depend on the outcome of our Village Green application.

3. House of Lords verdict on the Oxfordshire case

At last the House of Lords verdict has been delivered.  We are very pleased with the outcome as are the village green people in Oxfordshire.  After a High Court verdict, followed by court of appeal and the House of Lords verdicts the people in Oxfordshire can now proceed with their village green application.  For those who are interested full details of the judgement are available on the Internet at http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200506/ldjudgmt/jd060524/oxf-1.htm

In summary the impact on our application is as follows.

· If the Coombe Wood application is successful then any fencing erected in the woods since August 2003 will have no legal status and can be removed under existing acts of parliament.

· The current recommendation by the inspector for our application to only register part of the land is being reviewed.  The House of Lords has made it clear that a reduction in the area of land to be registered must be fair and without prejudice.  In the Oxfordshire case the applicant wanted a reduction which the objectors agreed to and therefore there was no prejudice in doing so to either party.  In our case we are strongly opposing any reduction and will be asking the ECC to act within the terms as laid out by the House of Lords.

· The inspector took the view in our application that inaccessible areas of land were a reason for exclusion.  The extent of inaccessible land in the Oxfordshire case was far greater than in ours and therefore we expect his justification to remove some of the land is now no longer valid, if it is totally based on being inaccessible.  

Essex County Council has not indicated how long they need to make a decision or whether interested parties can make further representations.  We have submitted further questionnaires and evidence to Essex County Council to support our application.
Whilst there is a lot of good news to report, we also know there remains many hurdles and legal battles to be fought, notably with ECC and objecting land owners, before we can achieve our objectives.
- end-


